
May 8, 2019                                                                                         Commencement Exercises May 24! 

TROJAN        TRIBUNE 
The purpose of Delburne Centralized School is to facilitate each student’s success.  

 

What’s Happening at 

Delburne School . . . 
May 8 – HS Citadel Theatre 

May 9 – PAC Meeting 6:30pm 

May 16 – Jump Rope for Heart 

May 17 –No school  

May 20 – Victoria Day (no school) 

May 23 – Gr 4 to Royal Tyrell 

Museum 

May 24 – Commencement 

Exercises 

May 30 – Soap Box Sponsor Night 

6:00pm, Welcome to Kindergarten 

Meeting 6:30pm 

May 31 – Food Truck Friday, 

Soap Box Derby 

June 7 - No school 

June 14 – Phys Ed 10 to Coliseum 

Mountain, Gr 1 to Calgary Zoo 

June 18 – ECS/Gr 2 to Jungle 

Farm, Innisfail 

June 19-21 – Gr 6 Camp in 

Halkirk 

June 21 – Gr 3 to Atlas Coal Mine 

June 25 – Grs 1 & 2 to Three Hills 

Swimming Pool 

June 26 – Gr 5 to Telus Spark, 

Calgary 

June 27 – Students last day of 

school 
 

School Phone: 403-749-3838 

School Fax: 403-749-3012 

Website: www.delburneschool.ca 

School Begins at 8:35am, ends 3:15pm 

Lunch from 12:10am-12:45pm 
 

 

 
Come Join Us! 

Please join us at our last PAC 
meeting on Thursday, May 9, at 

6:30pm in the Learning Commons. 
All parents welcome to attend. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Delburne/Ardley Legion 

Remembrance Day Contest 

Winners – 2018 
elburne/Ardley Legion would 

like to thank all the students 

and teachers for participating in the 

Legion Poppy Poster, Poem, and 

Essay contest.  

We would also like to thank the 

judges for volunteering their time: 

Betty Brewster, John McLeod, 

Ray Reckseidler and Ruby 

Nemeth. Also, thank you to Tracey 

Kozey for her excellent calligraphy 

on the winners’ certificates.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the following 

students whose entries won: 

BRANCH LEVEL (Local) 

POSTER – Black & White 
 

Primary 

1st – Kye Flath 

2nd – Euan Larratt 

HM – Kolby Cameron 
 

Junior 

1st – Oakley Cochrane 

2nd – Cayla Davidson 

HM – Abby Bellerive 
 

Intermediate 

1st – Chase Smith 

2nd – Cheyenne Hamilton 

HM – Lillian Bellerive 

 
POSTER – Colour 

Primary 

1st – Naomi Stone 

2nd – Jayden Craig 

HM – Lauren Petersen 
 

Junior 

1st – Enya Larratt 

2nd – Alex Jasmin 

HM – Rayna Senecal 
 

Intermediate 

2nd – Skylar Pelletier 

HM – Cora Rose 

 
ESSAYS 

Junior 

2nd – Cambree Flemming 
 

Intermediate 

2nd – Shelby Helm 

HM – Amy Guynup 

 
POETRY 

Junior 

2nd – MacKenzie Oxley 

HM – Jenna Neilson 
 

Intermediate 

2nd – Tylis Saddleback 
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DISTRICT 9B Level   

POSTER – Colour 

Primary 

2nd – Naomi Stone 
 

Junior 

HM – Enya Larratt 
 

Delburne Centralized School 

would like to thank Mr. Jack 

Nemeth, Poppy Fund Chairman, 

Delburne/Ardley Legion Branch 

#142 and the Legion members who 

came out to the school for the 

presentation of awards. Thank you 

to the Legion for sponsoring this 

worthwhile event. It is a huge 

undertaking and we appreciate all 

your time organizing and judging 

this event. 

 

 

Book Spine Poetry 

Contest 
ongratulations to the following 

winning students in the annual 

Learning Commons Book Spine 

Poetry Contest. They won a 

Chapters gift card! Thank you to 

everyone who participated. 

Upper Elementary – Taisley Riggins 

Gabriela 

As Brave as You 

Born to Run 

Beyond the Bright Sea 

With the Might of Angels 
 

Middle School – Cambree 

Flemming & MacKenzie Okley 

Shot at Dawn 

The Unknown Soldier 

Hoping for Home 

Worthy 

Courageous 

Hero 

The Trenches 

Whispers of War 

Beneath 

The Night Sky 

 

High School: Kimberley Hughes & 

Taylor Mytton 

The Raven King 

Red Queen 

Toxic Love 

We Were Liars 

Pure 

Lies 

The Way You Make Me Feel 

Jealousy 

Faceless 

 

Staff: Robin Ritchie 

Venice 

On a Snowy Night 

Late for Tea at the Deer Palace 

Oh, No! 

The Train Doesn’t Stop Here Any 

More 

It’s not my fault! 

What Next? 

Rome and the Vatican 

 

Important Dates for Learning 

Commons 
 Friday, May 31st will be the last 

day to check out library books.  

 Friday, June 14th all library books 

due back (doesn't include 

textbooks).  

 As students finish their exams 

please return textbooks. 
 

There will still be regular library 

time with classes after May 31st if 

teachers would like, but books 

cannot be signed out. Inventory 

will begin June 15th so there will 

be no access to books. 

 

Ensuring the Highest 

Levels of Safety 
A Message from the 

Superintendent 
veryone in Chinook’s Edge 

works extremely hard to 

maintain the high standards of 

safety that has allowed our 

division to achieve COR 

(Certificate of Recognition) status 

for several years now. Our annual 

external safety audit is currently 

underway and, although final 

results are still a few weeks away, 

the division’s past scores have 

reached over 90 percent. This is an 

achievement which is continually 

impressive to auditors, and 

Chinook’s Edge is known across 

the province for our efforts to 

surpass safety standards in our 

schools and departments. 

This diligent attention to safety is 

practiced in every classroom, at 

every building and on every school 

ground in our division. Our staff 

members maintain a strictly 

itemized safety protocol, and each 

step plays an important part of this 

overall priority in Chinook’s Edge. 

We are pursuing optimum safety 

because we care about the people 

in our facilities – our students, 

staff, parents, volunteers and 

guests – and this priority ensures 

everyone continues to thrive in our 

safe and caring schools.  

Kurt Sacher 

Superintendent of Schools 

 

Election Update from the Board 

of Education: 
Greetings: 

We wanted to thank you for your 

interest in our Board’s information 

campaign prior to the provincial 

election. We heard from many of 

you and are pleased that our 

Board’s priorities for Education 

became part of your discussions 

and reflections leading up to the 

election. 

The Board has sent letters of 

congratulations to Alberta’s 

Premier-designate and the three 

MLAs who have jurisdiction in our 

school division. We look forward 

to working with them and the 

entire legislative assembly to 

ensure adequate supports for the 

students and school communities 

we serve. We wish each of them 

every success in their important 
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roles, and we thank each of you for 

your continued involvement in 

moving our division forward. 

Colleen Butler, Chair 

Chinook’s Edge Board of 

Education 

 

 

 
Mission: 

Chinook’s Edge School Division will 

engage every student in meaningful 

learning by challenging, encouraging 

and believing in them. 

 

Vision: 

Chinook’s Edge School Division will 

be universally recognized as a 

collaborative learning community 

where learning is personalized for all 

students to achieve success as 

compassionate and innovative global 

citizens. 

 

Principal’s Message 
t’s amazing how quickly things 

move after Spring Break. As 

always, we had a great week full of 

opportunities for our students. As 

we push toward the end of the 

year, there are many outstanding 

things on the horizon. High school 

graduation, Welcome to 

Kindergarten, Food Truck Friday, 

and Soap Box Derby will all be 

upon us before we know it!  

As always, if you have any 

questions, please contact me 

directly at 403-749-3838 or email 

thutchings@cesd73.ca. 

Sincerely, 

Ted Hutchings, Principal 

 

Delburne Centralized 

School ECS Parents 
he Welcome to Kindergarten 

evening will be Thursday, 

May 30, 2019 at 6:30 pm in the 

Learning Commons. This evening 

event is only for your ECS child, 

not their siblings. Also, bring a 

copy of their birth certificate if you 

haven’t already uploaded it with 

your online registration.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Badminton Season 

Wraps Up… 
he following students 

competed at the High School 

CASAA area tournament on 

Tuesday April 17th: 

Leah Pilkington and Jayken 

Anderson in Sr. Mixed Doubles – 

4th place 

Bryson McQuillan in Intermediate 

Boys Singles 

Cleary Simpson in Intermediate 

Boys Singles - won bronze 

Isaac Ingram and Keegan Radcliffe 

in Junior Boys Doubles 

All played extremely hard and 

did a great job representing our 

school. 

 

Hot Lunch Program 
Hot Dog Day… 

Wednesdays $1.50 each 

Hot Lunch… 

Friday, May 10 

Taco-in-a-Bag $4.00 

Friday, May 24 

Pancakes & Fruit $3.00 

Friday, May 31 

Chicken Wraps $3.50 

Friday, June 14 

Taco-in-a-Bag $4.00 

Friday, June 21 

Pancakes & Fruit $3.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Hot Lunch Coupons 
ot Dog/Hot Lunch coupons 

may be purchased at the Main 

Office. Coupon values $1.50, 

$3.00, $3.50 and $4.00. 
 

Volunteers Needed! 
f you can spare a few hours a 

month to help out with our Hot 

Lunch/Hot Dog Program, please 

contact Rachel Vivian at 

403-559-6733.  

 

Cummberland 

Scholarship 
Cumberland Community Club is 

sponsoring a $1000.00 scholarship to 

an 18-20 year old student for post-

secondary studies.  Application 

deadline is May 31 in order to be 

considered for the 2019-20 school 

year.  The scholarship will be awarded 

in September.  Please obtain an 

application from Ms. Ray or email 

Cumberland-Club@hotmail.com 
 

 

Grad 2019 
Friday, May 24 
Banquet: 5:30pm 
Exercises: 7:30pm 
Tickets required for both. 
See our website for more details! 
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DCS Celebrates 

April 2019 
 

 

Sponsor: The Delburne Bistro 
 

Last month, the Delburne Bistro were the sponsors for the DCS Celebrates assembly. The DCS 

Celebrates certificates are given to students who show excellence in one or more of the following 

three areas: Dedication, Citizenship & Spirit (DCS). 
 

DIVISION I RECIPIENTS 
Cooper Campbell, Robert Hilton, Holden Kelly, Landon Bellerive, Lola-Simone Fritz, Naomi Stone, Evan Andre, 

Corbin Marek, Griffin Hutchison, Rogan Senecal, Elizabeth Pivert, Maddox Potter, Jaxon Marek, John Boese, 

Ronin Brockhoff, Bauer Corns, Taves Christensen, Avari Holt, DJ Flintoff, Khali Marek, 

Ryan Glover and Locklynn Hippard. 

 

DIVISION II RECIPIENTS 
Mylee Silbernagel, Taisley Riggins, Aiden Babb, Clayton Smith, Jenna Neilson, Jaxon Simpson, Troy Peters, 

Enya Larratt, Adalia Hansen, Jorja Russell and Kylie Bellerive. 
 

DIVISION III RECIPIENTS 
Charlie Clutton, Bergen Corry, Jacob Pisko, Tielar Jones, Josie Wilson and Ariana Warner. 

 

The Delburne Bistro donated four fifty dollar bills. The draw winners for April were DJ Flintoff, Jorja Russell, Bergen 

Corry and Jacob Pisko. 
 

          
(DCS Award recipient names were entered into a draw). 

 

If you would like to be a sponsor for the DCS Awards, please call Stephen Banks at the school 403-749-3838. 
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Have You Ordered Your Yearbook? 
Currently we have only sold 16 yearbooks for 2018-2019.  Our minimum to order is 50.  We 
really must get our pre-orders up to 25-30 more books.  Our yearbooks include all students 

from K-12.  If you would like to preview any of the yearbooks, please stop by the office 
anytime.  Please take a few moments to complete our survey. 

Thanks so much, Pat and Kathy 
 

DCS Yearbook Survey Link  
 

You can order here or see Pat in the office. 
 

2015-2019 - $45             1998-2014 - $10 

 

 
 

Delburne Centralized School 

Welcome to Kindergarten Meeting for Parents and 

New Kindergarten Students 
 

Thursday, May 30 at 6:30pm, Learning Commons 
 

Children who will be kindergarten age (five years old by December 31, 2019) and their parents are invited. This is 

an activity-based evening therefore we ask that the parents bring only the child entering kindergarten. 
 

The children will be taking home “Welcome to Kindergarten” bags. Children with special needs may be admitted at a 

younger age. Birth certificates and legal land descriptions are required for registration. 
 

RSVP by calling 403-749-3838 

 
Please phone the school if you require more information at 403-749-3838. 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1yTkiz9bQ5L8__1THA1ji8cvjwnu_HBT3VD7EMILK-KY/edit
https://www.studentquickpay.com/chinook/
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